FEBRUARY 15, 2012

An INFORMAL meeting of the FLETCHER LAKE COMMISSION was held at 7:00 p.m. at the Bradley Beach Municipal Complex, after which the roll was called.

In attendance were Charles A. Quixley, Chairman; Cathy Rechlin; Marc Rosenthal; Suzanne Klarewicz; and Olga Blum, Secretary.

Also present were several residents of Ocean Grove.

THE FOLLOWING SUBJECTS WERE DISCUSSED:

(1) The Chairman reported that there was confusion again with the electric bills. We sent the electric company 3 bills in one envelope with a check. He said, "They took payment for one and gave us credit on the others. So very simply, they are a bunch of dummies."

He broke the bills down to \$6.55 and \$84, for a total of \$90.55. We have a credit of \$37.10, and we will pay \$53.45.

Rosenthal made a motion to pay the above bills. The motion was seconded by Klarewicz, and carried.

- (2) The Chairman reported on numerous complaints he has gotten from Ocean Grove and Bradley Beach residents about the amount of sand that's collected around the gazebo, making it impossible to sit in the gazebo and enjoy the ocean. It is also hard for them to walk their dogs. He said he finally managed to have the sand removed. We have had 500 wheelbarrows full that were moved out this year. The two townships helped to do it.
- (3) The Chairman noted that when all the lights were out he had another meeting with O'Reilly. Supposedly all the lights on the beach front are working again, except the last one next to us. He wrote her an email about it so we could have some paperwork, and they're supposed to

be fixing it soon.

We couldn't put up our Christmas lights. He plugged it in and it didn't work. He checked it out and found out it wasn't hooked up properly.

- (4) The Chairman said that a lady, Beverly Scheckman bought a bench. We were paid for it, everything is in place, except for the top rail. It turns out that the people can't make up their minds of the wording on the plaque. Each sister wants a different heading and they keep calling back and forth about it.
- (5) Balzarano couldn't make the meeting tonight, but he called and gave us his information on the new aerator. The Chairman was talking to him about hooking up the electric, but Balzarano said he was held up because of other projects. If that's the case, the Chairman will reach out to Peter Avakian.
- (6) The Chairman suggested we send some communication to Phil Huhn, Bascom and Randy requesting our \$3,000 yearly stipend, which was already paid by Bradley Beach.
- (7) Being our Vice-Chairman, Bill Mockridge is sick we voted to send him some nice flowers, which will be sent tomorrow.
- (8) There was a discussion about maintenance of the bridge, and it was noted it will need some painting this coming year. There was also some minor damage, which we will address as well.
- (9) There were about 12 residents of Ocean Grove that attended our meeting to complain about Neptune Township's Sewer Authority improvements and staging area. The complaints were that the debris was hazardous and dangerous, and requested the Fletcher Lake Commission to follow up with their complaints. Our Chairman explained to them that we do not control or issue permits for this type of project. He referred them to the Neptune Township Sewer Commission, Neptune Township

Committee, the Camp Meeting Association and the contractor who was awarded the bid.

Rosenthal made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:00 p.m. The motion was seconded by Rechlin, and carried.

The next regular meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, March 14, 2012, at 7:00 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Olga Blum, Secretary